Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met with Linda Sizemore at 7:45 to confirm her appointment as assistant part-time secretary. The Selectmen familiarized her with some of the details of the work involved and explained the hours would be sporatic. She was agreeable to the terms and asked what hourly rate she would be earning. She said she would like at least \$3.50 per hour. The Selectmen agreed that this rate seemed reasonable.

Harold Strong came in as representative for his father, to apply for a Gravel Removal Permit exceeding 10,000 yards per year. The Selectmen will accept his bond and hold a hearing as per Ordinance. They also moved to allow Cecil Strong to remove an extra 200 yards for Michael French's driveway.

Mr. Strong and the Selectmen discussed the Hearing held in Concord relative to Andrew Belanger vs. New Boston Conservation Commission regarding the fill Mr. Belanger is dumping along the river bank on which he plans to build a house. The Commission's complaint is that Mr. Belanger is disturbing the flow of the Piscataquog River which they claim is totally illegal as to Wet Lands law.

A Building Permit was issued to Douglas Smith.

Fire Chief James Dodge asked the Selectmen to consider how to dispose of the old Fire House door after it is replaced with a new one.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 pm.